
ST. GERARD OBSTETRICS AND GYNECOLOGY 
Michael B. Dixon, M.D. 

Our Practice is now located on the campus of  
St. Clare Hospital after joining SSM Health.  

We continue to follow the call of Humanae Vitae,  
utilizing medical and surgical NaProTechnology for 

over 27 years! 
 314-842-7910  

1011 Bowles Avenue, Suite G10, Fenton, MO 
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FIDUCIARY ADVISORS INC. 
REGISTERED INVESTMENT ADVISOR 

We Provide Solutions,  
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314‐726‐5110          tgrizzle@fiduciaryadv.com 
Financial planning for individuals  • 
 401(k) consulting for employers  • 

Fee‐only (no commissions)  • 
Low cost index investing  • 

 IF YOU OR YOUR BUSINESS IS  
INTERESTED IN  SUPPORTING THIS        

BULLETIN 
PLEASE CONTACT:  

MARK WESTHOFF WITH SUNDAY MISSAL SERVICE 
AT  

618-772-5090 OR 800-635-0622

 DISCOVER THE CATHOLIC DIFFERENCE 
     Rely on the Knights of Columbus 
       to protect your family’s future 

 Contact me today: 
     James Ferris 

       314-276-9316  •  james.ferris@KofC.org 

LIFE INSURANCE •  DISABILITY INSURANCE •  LONG-TERM CARE INSURANCE  •  RETIREMENT ANNUITIES

 Helen Gelhot, M.D. 
 

Advanced Wellness 
Internal Medicine 

314.576.0094

Alex Filla  
Premier Real Estate Agent 

Vedenhaupt Team 
Oratory Member 

 
 afilla@cbphomes.com 

Office: 636-231-3122 • Cell: 636-390-2121

Powered by Coldwell Banker Premier

E-SEARCH, LLC
SPECIALIZED RECRUITING FIRM  

Supporting area companies for the past 20 years  
 Looking for new team members?  

Or just need job search advice?  
Call or text for more  

information  
Michael Rapp  

Husband, Father & Oratory Parishioner  

Call or Text: 314-469-3100 
www.esearchlink.com

Phillip Buckley, DDS 
Schedule Your Appointment! 

  636-629-1103 
stclairfamilydentistry.com 

525 E. Springfield Road • St. Clair, Missouri  
  

“Service is our specialty 
         at an affordable price.”

www.twomikescatering.com 
314-752-5800
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FROM THE RECTOR – Trinity Sunday 
The beauty of the mysteries of Christ and their lived expression in the life of Holy Mother the Church is that we are never able to exhaust them. We 
are able to contemplate for lifetimes the blessing given to us through the redemptive work of Christ and in all those life times we would never exhaust 
the well-spring of mercy, love, and holiness into which we have been invited by Christ. Today’s celebration of the Most Holy Trinity places before 
us the central, foundation mystery of our Catholic lives: the Father, Son and Holy Ghost from whom all goodness comes and this same Trinity of 
persons to whom we all desire to return. In Her wisdom and love, our Mother the Church provokes our hearts and minds to a contemplation of the 
Trinity immediately after celebrating the descent of the Holy Ghost on Pentecost.  Abbot Rupert, writing in the twelfth century, beautifully expresses 
this wonderful relationship: “As soon as we have celebrated the coming of the Holy Ghost, we hail in song the feast of the Holy Trinity, the 
following Sunday, a well-chosen place in the calendar, for immediately after the descent of the Holy Spirit, preaching and conversion began 
and faith through baptism and confession in the Name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Ghost.” How blessed to have revealed to 
us this perfect communion of persons. Let us also be mindful of the great responsibility bestowed upon us at our own baptisms into this blessed 
communion to go and preach, teach, and baptize in their name. Take time this week to revisit the Sacred Scripture from today’s Holy Mass and strive 
to enter more deeply into this great and august Mystery! 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
WEDDING BANNS 
There is a promise of marriage between: 
III ~ Noah Lovins & Claire Miller

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
ORATORY OFFICES CLOSED 
The week of 20 June thru 24 June 2022, the Oratory Offices will be closed 
for end of the year business. Regular office hours will resume on Monday, 27 
June 2022.  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
CONFIRMATION AND FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 
The Oratory is blessed again to celebrate the sacrament of Confirmation and 
the reception of First Holy Communion. On Saturday, 18 June @ 9:00 am 
we will celebrate both Confirmation and First Holy Communion. The Rector 
has received permission from the Archdiocese to be the minister of 
Confirmation again this year.  Included in the permission given by Archbishop 
Rozanski was the directive to celebrate the sacrament according to the ritual 
of Paul VI. As is our practice, we will celebrate Confirmation in Latin and 
then immediately celebrate Holy Mass during which our First Communicants 
will receive Our Eucharistic Lord. Please pray for the young people preparing 
to receive these sacraments and for their parents and catechists.   

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
IN GRATITUDE 
I want to express my gratitude for all those who have helped with the various 
receptions and celebrations held here at the Oratory in the last several weeks: 
the Easter Vigil Barbecue, the Mothers’ Day Breakfast, the receptions for Frs. 
Keller & Edgar.  In additions, a word of thanks for those who continue to 
assist with the coffee hours after Holy Mass. I am so grateful for the generosity 
of this community. Please know of my prayers. May God abundantly reward 
your generosity. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
CIVIC HOLIDAYS 
Beginning, this Memorial Day (30 May 2022), on civic holidays that fall on 
Monday, Wednesday or Friday, the Holy Mass will be celebrated at 7:00 am.  
This particularly will be the case for Memorial Day, 4th of July, and Labor 
Day. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
NEW FAMILIES for MAY (alphabetical order): 
A warm welcome to our new parishioners! 
 Timothy Applewhite
 Mary Ann Courisky
 Noah Lovins 
 Ciara McClay

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
DURING THE SUMMER MONTHS 
During the summer months there will be several times that daily Mass is 
cancelled during the week.  I will be giving a retreat, visiting family, 
participating in several conferences and taking some vacation time. If it is 
possible that a priest is available, then the schedule will remain as usual.  There 
will always be a priest present for Holy Mass on Sundays.  I appreciate both 

the patience and the prayers of the faithful of the Oratory. Know that you are 
always in my daily prayers. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION 
The External Solemnity of Corpus Christi will be celebrated on Sunday, 19 
June 2022.  The Oratory is blessed to have a Corpus Christi procession 
through the streets of Richmond Heights. The procession will begin 
immediately after the conclusion of the 11:30 am Holy Mass. In addition to 
our First Communicants, (and other First Communicants who would have 
made their first communion in a different parish this year), the procession will 
include a Knights of Columbus Honor Guard, the choir leading us in various 
hymns and the opportunity during our procession to pray the Rosary, the 
Divine Mercy Chaplet, and other prayers to assist us in giving fitting glory and 
praise to our Eucharistic Lord. All parishioners are encouraged to attend and 
to invite others to walk with Our Lord.

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 

HOUSELING CLOTH 
In keeping with the practice of the Oratory to incorporate more traditional 
practices, the houseling cloth has been introduced here at the Oratory.  From 
A Sacristan’s Guide to the Traditional Roman Rite: “In some places, it 
is the custom that at the distribution of Holy Communion, that as well 
as using the communion place, that large cloth is held below the mouths 
of the communicants. This is found in the Roman Missal of 1920. This 
cloth is to be of white line.  In most places, this has been replaced by a 
long cloth that is laid on the communion rails.”  Since the communion rail 
is an extension of the altar for the lay faithful this cloth has come to represent 
the corporal used on the altar for Our Lord’s Sacred Body. The manner of use 
of the cloth varies, but it is appropriate to place one’s hands underneath the 
cloth or place your hands on the cloth itself.  Placing elbows on the cloth 
should be avoided not only for its protection but also to safeguard the 
reception of Holy Communion by not having hands of front of the mouth 
during reception. A particular word of gratitude to Michelle Scarfino for 
bringing this project to completion.  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
SCHEDULING BAPTISMS 
The Oratory is blessed with a growing community that is evident by the 
increased number of baptisms. Given that the Oratory shares the space with 
St. Luke the Evangelist along with the other liturgical rites celebrated by the 
Oratory itself, it is prudent to schedule baptisms on the 2nd and 3rd Saturdays 
of the month beginning at 10 am.  There will be Saturdays that no baptisms 
can be scheduled because of various liturgical events but keeping baptism on 
these two Saturdays will assist in scheduling for both the parents and the 
Oratory. Families expecting newborns and anticipating that they will be 
baptized here at the Oratory, should schedule their baptism at the earliest 
convenience. This process of scheduling baptisms will go into effect on 1 
September 2022.  

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
ORATORY SIGNS 
The signs for the Oratory have been taken down because they have been 
ravaged by the weather and were falling apart.  Please know that conversations 
are underway as to replacing the current signs as well as something more 
permanent.  If you have any suggestions as to signage for the Oratory, please 
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contact Msgr. Morris (msgrmorris@gmail.com). Rest assured that the lack of 
signs does not indicate anything about the on-going presence and future of the 
Oratory. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
CARING FOR THE ORATORY CAMPUS 
It was brought to the attention of the Oratory from those who work in the 
school building during the day that they are discovering an excessive amount 
of trash on the school grounds and parking lot.  While we are not the only 
ones who use that area, I would appreciate everyone’s attentiveness in picking 
up any trash that might be left behind.  I would also ask that cigarette butts 
and the like be disposed of properly.  This exhortation to cleanliness would 
also extend to Church. Sadly, there have been numerous occasions when dirty 
diapers, used tissues and other trash have been left in the pews. As our 
numbers continue to grow, it will be even more important for all of us to 
collective maintain our beautiful Church and the grounds of the Oratory.  In 
advance, thank you for your attentiveness in this matter.   

 +++++++++++++++++++++++  
COFFEE HOUR VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
As requested, we are planning to offer additional coffee hours for both the 
8:00 am and 11:30 am Masses beginning in May.  With these additional 
offerings comes the need for assistance.  It is clear that as a community we 
enjoy each other’s company after both of these Holy Masses; however, the 
success of these gatherings will only be sustainable if everyone takes part in 
set-up and clean-up instead of leaving these responsibilities to only the same 
few each time.  Please consider volunteering to help. The more assistance 
given, the less frequently people will need to commit to a particular Sunday.  
Please contact Samantha Podesta at (314) 583-9210 if you would be willing 
to assist with coffee hour after either Mass, the more help we have, the faster 
it gets done!   

+++++++++++++++++++++++  
ORATORY MEN'S SOFTBALL TEAM 
The Oratory men's softball team will be competing on Friday nights 
throughout the summer on the St. Luke's softball field (McMahon Field). All 
are welcome to come cheer them on!  

+++++++++++++++++++++++  
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 Sunday, 12 June: Coffee Hour after the 11:30 Holy Mass 
 Sunday 12 June: Vespers @ 4:30 pm 
 Wednesday, 15 June: Holy Hour from 5:00 – 6:00 pm 
 Saturday, 18 June: Confirmation/1st Holy Communion @ 9:00 am 
 Sunday, 19 June: Knights of Columbus Meeting @ 9:45 am (in SJR) 
 Sunday, 19 June: Corpus Christi Procession 
 Sunday, 19 June: Vespers @ 4:30 pm 
 Monday, 20 June – Friday, 24 June: OFFICE CLOSED 
 Wednesday, 22 June: Holy Hour from 5:00 – 6:00 pm 

 Saturday, 25 June: Church Cleaning @ 9:30 am (Altar & Rosary 
Society / Knights of Columbus) 

 Sunday, 26 June: Coffee Hour after the 11:30 Holy Mass 
 Sunday, 26 June: Vespers @ 4:30 pm 
 Wednesday, 29 June: Holy Hour from 5:00 – 6:00 pm 

+++++++++++++++++++++++  
PILGRIM VIRGIN MARY STATUE 2022  
05/29-06/05  Buchheit 06/05-06/12  Kiser 
06/12-06/19 Hofman 06/19-06/26  Grgurich 
06/26-07/03  Buyle   07/03-07/10  Agnew 
07/10-07/17  Leljedal 07/17-07/24  Podesta 
07/24-07/31  Grizzle 07/31-08/07  Turntine 
08/07-08/14  Kelly  08/14-08/21  Wisniewski 
08/21-08/28  Jones  08/28-09/04  Holman 
09/04-09/11  Carapella 09/11-09/18  Cook 
09/18-09/25  Hayward  09/25-10/02  Fowler 
10/02-10/09  Blum  10/09-10/16  Alexander 
10/16-10/23  Haulard 10/23-10/30  Catalano 
10/30-11/06  Kenney 11/06-11/13  Raymond 
11/13-11/20  Flannigan 11/20-11/27  Gelhot 
11/27-12/04  Horan  12/04-12/11  Schuette 
12/11-12-18   Filla      12/18-12/25  Petrick 
 

Drop off and pick-up statue at back of church. Place on the floor to left of the Oratory 
table.  Be in contact with each other to ensure that the statue will transfer on schedule.                
PLEASE CONTACT SHARON ALEXANDER saalexa@sbcglobal.net TO 
BE ADDED OR TAKEN OFF THE PILGRIM STATUE SCHEDULE. NEW 
MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME!  

+++++++++++++++++++++++  
MASS INTENTIONS 
Monday, 13 June – St. Anthony of Padua 

12:15 pm: Jim Sturm (d) 
 

Tuesday, 14 June – St. Basil the Great 
7:00 am: Jim Sturm (d) 
 

Wednesday, 15 June – St. Vitus & Companions 
6:30 pm: Jim Sturm (d) 
 

Thursday, 16 June – Corpus Christi 
7:00 am: Jim Sturm (d) 
 

Friday, 17 June – Octave Day of Corpus Christi 
 12:15 pm: Jim Sturm (d) 
 

Saturday, 18 June – Octave Day of Corpus Christi 
 9:00 am: Jim Sturm (d) 
 

Sunday, 19 June – 2nd Sunday after Pentecost 
6:45 am: Pro Populo  
8:00 am: Mark Rheinheimer 

               11:30 am: Jim Sturm (d)

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our Lady of Walsingham, intercede for us who have recourse to thee! 
Ss. Gregory and Augustine, pray for us!    

 
 

~ 06/05/2022 ~ 
 

    ACTUAL 
Weekly Collection Total $ 7,886.37 
Online Giving  $ 3,630.00 
Total    $ 11,516.37 
Needed   $ 8,692.00 ($ 2,824.37) 
Year to Date Total $ 567,218.66 
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